




































































UNLV Facilities Management Integrated Pest Management Program 
 
Since July 2004, the UNLV Facilities Management Department has employed an 
Integrated Pest Management Program as its primary methodology for controlling pests on 
a daily basis.  Even in rare instances when a more aggressive method is needed, FM 
exercises restraint, securing facility occupant permission and using only the bare 
minimum to get the job done.  Integrated Pest Management compliance is also mandated 
in every RFP that FM lets for new pest management service contracts. 
 
FM’s philosophy is that insects are good and serve a major purpose in our society.  We 
also believe that people and insects can harmoniously co-exist and that you can never 
permanently eliminate pests (nor would you want to), you can only control where they 
go.  This is the basis for the treatment methods we insist upon. 
 
FM pest vendors use a number of natural deterrents to control where insects go.  These 
can include things like powders that have a scent insects don’t like, to the use of cut 
lemons to keep bees from sensitive areas such as the pre-school.  Our overall goal is to 
stop bugs from coming into facilities in the first place and our vendors do a number of 
things to accomplish this.  First, they use baits, set traps, and employ natural barriers to 
keep insect movement to a minimum.  Next, they work with the UNLV Grounds and 
structural staff to help insure branches and shrubbery are not allowing easy pathways to 
facilities, that overgrown vegetation is pruned, that irrigation water does not pond, and 
that small holes and cracks are repaired and filled as needed.  Finally, they may employ 
the use of natural predators such as Preying Mantis and other friendly insects to control 
the more troublesome ones. 
 
Our pest vendors also communicate pest control issues with FM staff and facility 
occupants.  Such communications discuss keeping eating areas clean, using food 
containers with lids, and keeping lids on trash receptacles.  They also help educate the 
public on the types of insects they can expect to see during certain times of the year and 
what they can do to keep them at bay.  One of the methods they advocate is the use of 
Windex or other ammonia-based cleaners to remove ant trail scents.  This offers an 
immediate solution for facility occupants to temporarily address last minute issues, helps 
prevent ants from returning to previous locations, and the solution is harmless to people 
and the environment. 
 
Our pest vendors also assist UNLV with controlling pigeon populations.  This is done via 
a number of environmentally friendly methods including the installation of exclusion 
barriers, using predatory sound systems, and baiting to temporarily sterilize the birds and 
keep them from over propagating.  We also encourage the campus community to clean up 
food scraps after themselves and to not feed the birds. 
 
UNLV’s Integrated Pest Management Program works and allows the campus community 
to reap the benefits of the insect world while keeping them where they belong.  It 
complies with all green and LEED guidelines, helps keep the campus safe, and provides a 
healthy work and educational environment for all. 


